Secretary’s Report for November 21, 2010
Communication

· The weekly announcements from rehearsal are now being posted on Musetta and emailed to the singers, Dave and Zack. A poll has been created in Musetta to see if all or most of the members would prefer a simple email directing them to Musetta for files, as opposed to having numerous attachments. As of today, 100% of the poll participants have requested we utilize the Musetta “File” function. This is part of my “responsibility drive” – we provide the information, all Chorus and Board members are responsible for keeping themselves updated. Spoon-feeding is over. It is time to put on our “big girl/boy panties.”
· As a Board we made the decision to move into the 21st century with Musetta. We also agreed that as much as possible our communication would be electronic. We cannot expect to do all the business of the Chorus in two hours, once a month. To maintain the smooth operation of our organization, all Board members are expected to check their emails regularly – once every week to ten days does not cut it! Please respond to emails from each other in a timely manner (24-48 hours); respond to voicemails within 12-24 hours; and, respond to text messages (if you are able to receive such) within 6-12 hours. This is not my rule and it is not new information.  These guidelines are the generally-accepted norms in the business world and as a Board we conduct the business of our organization. Exceptions will occur due work and personal life, of course, but they should not be the norm.
· Committee chairs are reminded to advise me of upcoming committee meeting dates/times and location so that it may be posted on Musetta…until the committee chairs are trained (soon!) to do this themselves!

· I am completing work on the Musetta User Guide – a compilation of my notes, training manuals from Jim Haung (Musetta webmaster/programmer) and release notes of Musetta upgrades. Chuck has been given Administrative (full) access, bringing the total number of Administrators to three (Lucy and I are the other two). Eventually, each Board member will have expanded access to the system to maintain their own areas within the database.
Sponsorships

· Central Penn Business Journal nomination application for “Nonprofit Leadership Excellence Award” was not submitted. The award is a nomination for excellence in leadership, however, the leader (in this case Paul, as our President) must be in office a full three years, and therefore Paul does not qualify. A nomination next year for the 2012 award can be submitted.
· Work with Kickstarter.com is underway to get a project online for donations. The 25th Anniversary concert and GALA 2012 are being used as the project.
Annual Appeal Update
The following chart is up-to-date as of November 18, 2010 at 10:25 – and keeps changing (for the better!). I project that we will easily exceed our $2,000 goal for advertising. Thanks to generous contributions by several Board members, our cash and in-kind sponsorships are also growing nicely!
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Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary, on November 18, 2010.
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